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EDUCATION 
2007           Joining to pediatric anesthesia department as an fellowship observer   on                               

15th of September to 26 th of September at the Children’s Hospital 
                Lucerne(a division    belonging to the Kantonsspital,Lucerne,Switzerland) 

 
2006     Joining to pediatric anesthesia department as an fellowship observer   on         
                25th  of July at the Department of Anaesthesia and operative intensive care   
                University Hospitals Schleswig-Holstein in Kiel and from 16th -28th October 

at Altoner Kinder Kraken haus in Hamburg 
 

1993-1996     Received Medical Specialized Degree in Anesthesia from Tabriz                        
   University, Tabriz ,Iran,Sep,1996 
 
1985-1992  Received Graduation certificate in Medicine from Hacettepe University   

Ankara, Turkey, Aug , 1992. 
       

1978-1982 Received high school diploma in June,1982 . 
                                                           
 

EXPERIENCES 
2008 to date :Associate Professor in Anesthesia at Tabriz University ,Tabriz ,Iran 
 
2005 to date : Head of Anesthesia Department of Tabriz Children  Hospital  
 
1999 to 2008 : Assistant Professor in Anesthesia at Tabriz University ,Tabriz ,Iran 

              during which time I have completed one book on local and general 
                  Anesthesia for ophthalmic surgery . Working as Pediatric Anesthetist  

in Tabriz Children Hospital, Iran, Tabriz Responsible for  intern training. 
                        
                                       
                         
1996 to 1999 : Working as Anesthetist in Obstetrics & Gynecology Department at       
                       Talegani Hospital .Tabriz ,Iran, 
 

 
PUBLICATIONS 

 
Maternal morbidity & mortality in Zanan Hospital between 1986-1993. 
 



The distance from skin to epidural space  1996. 
. 
Minidose Bupivacaine & Fentanyl  spinal Anesthesia for Cesarian Section.2000. 
 
The effect of adding fentanyl to bupivacaine (spinal anesthesia) on Nausea and 
Vomiting in Cesarian Section.2000. 
  
The  survey of  NICU infections at children general hospital .2001. 
 
The effect of pregnancy on Low Back Pain 2001 . 
  
The effect of   Glucocorticoid   Therapy on prevention of early neonatal complications 
in preterm labors.2001. 
 
Oral & Rectal Midazolam  for  premedication  in children .2002. 
 
 Oral  &   Rectal  Ketamine for  premedication  in  children.2002. 
 
The comparison of different doses of oral midazolam for premedication in children 
2002. 
 
The   evaluation of correlation between theoretical Anesthesia  training with the 
necessity of working enviroment.2002. 
 
The evaluation of caudal analgesia for  post operative  pain in children.2002.  
 
The evaluation of  anorectal anomalies in NICU of  Tabriz Children hospital.2003. 
 
The evaluation of  tracheoesophageal anomalies in NICU of  Tabriz Children 
hospital.2003. 
 
The comparison of  oral Ketamine & Lorazepam for sedation in cat. 2004. 
 
The effect of  oral Ketamine plus Lorazepam for sedation in cat .2004. 
 
The effect of adding Clonodine to bupivacaine  in caudal block 2004. 
 
Baby Belly Dance Syndrome an unusual case  .2004. 
 
The effect of minidose Midazolam for anxiety releiving of mother during elective 
cesarian section.2005. 
 
The evaluation of incidence of Status Epilepticus in ICU, Children General 
Hospital.2005. 
 
The comparison of different therapies for treatment of Status Epilepticus.2005. 
 
Pediatric preoperative nursing evaluation .2005. 
 



The evaluation of relation between caudal anesthesia and anal sphincter tone in 
children less than 12 years old .2005. 
 
The effect of regional Anesthesia on backache after delivery.2005. 
 
The epidural block in tracheoesophageal fistula to reduce mortality and 
morbidity.2005. 
 
The relation between muscle relaxation and surgeon satisfaction from preoperative 
relaxation( examined by nerve stimulator).2005. 
 
The comparison of rectal Acetaminophen with IV fentanyl  for analgesia in pediatric 
outpatient surgery.2005. 
 
 
The evaluation of associated anomalies with  anorectal anomalies in NICU of  Tabriz 
Children General Hospital.2005. 
 
The comparison of  Propofol  and Nesdonal  for reducing laryngeal reflexes.2005. 
  
Sever epiglottis edema after laryngeal mask airway in neonate.2007.(Rawal Medical 
journal Dec) 
 
The effect of small dose Bupivacaine- Fentanyl in spinal anesthesia on hemodynamic 
nausea and vomiting in cesarean section.2007. .(Pakistan Journal of medical sciences, 
volume 23 No:5) 
 
 
Evaluation of caudal anesthesia performed in conscious  infants for  lower abdominal 
surgeries.2008.(neurosciences journal volume 13 No:1) 
 
The effect of clonidine-bupivacaine combination on quality and duration of caudal 
block in children between 2-7 years old.2008.(Medical journal of Tabriz university of 
medical sciences, volume 30 No:2) 
 
Comparison of  pre and  post  surgical caudal block in reducing stress responses in 
children 2008.(Pakistan Journal of medical sciences, volume 24) 
 
Transanal one-stage endorectal pull-through for hirschsprung’s disease: a comparison 
with the staged procedures.2008.(pediatric surgery international ,15 may) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 HOBBIES AND INTEREST 
 

Reading medical journals ,  visiting my family. 
I am  so interested in pediatric regional anesthesia and  pediatric pain clinic . 



I am a member of ‘The Association of paediatric Anaesthetists of great Britain and 
Ireland’ 
 

LANGUAGE SKILLS 
I speak, read and write English well. 

 
 
 
  

 


